
 

 

 

                                  

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                  

 

                                                                       

 

 

 

 

 

  

       
 

 

 

 

Dear Friends of IDS: 
        Happy New Year and a happy start to the Spring Semester to all. Students have been filling our office 
(and hallways) in this first week of the semester, getting advice and help in registering for classes, and 
starting their new semester of explorations and intellectual challenges. In this Newsletter, we provide some 
inspiring stories from inside and outside the classroom and updates on new developments. 
        Students are able to take a new class this semester: The Capstone in Environmental Studies, which 

will soon become a required course in the BS in Environmental Studies, but is already offered this semester 
as a project-based course in which Environmental Studies students interface with UCF’s Sustainability 
Office in developing real life project solutions drawing on their research skills and competencies learned in 
their Environmental Studies courses.   
         Following the positive feedback about the report from Dr. Plate’s IDS 3150 class in our last newsletter, 
this newsletter contains a report from one of our GIS classes. As you can tell, our students are learning 

some amazing tools. When you get a chance, check out some of the final projects that are displayed in the 
class cases outside the office (and outside of CL1-219.)  On that note, I am happy to announce that we will 
be offering a new GIS Certificate starting in summer 2017. Many students will find this marketable tool a 

welcome addition to their degree. 
        Read about the inspiring story of Miguel Garcia, who was one of the 197 students who graduated with 

a Bachelor degree in IDS in the December Commencement. Miguel, like many others, sported a new 
accessory: The IDS Medallion given to IDS graduates to acknowledge their accomplishment. Miguel 

certainly is a wonderful role model and a great example for the value of flexibility paired with determination. 
We wish him the very best in his future endeavors. 
          In this issue you will also find the story of Zanita Hendry, who just graduated with an IDS degree in 

which she combined study in Social/Behavioral Sciences, Education, and a minor in Women’s and Gender 
Studies. She said that the IDS degree “provided the tools I needed to secure a teaching career in special 
education before I had even graduated.” We are excited for her success and wish her the very best as she 
pursues her passion for teaching. Those like Zanita who are interested in Women’s and Gender Studies 
will find of interest that our specialized track in IDS will be slightly revised in the coming year. The new 
TransGRaSS-track continues the opportunity to pursue an IDS degree with a special focus on the study of 

gender, race and sexuality. The revised track more fully reflects the breadth of courses students can 
currently pursue when exploring transnational gender, race, and sexuality studies.  
          The winners of our Portrait contest are featured in this newsletter and the many interesting images 

will find their way into new brochures and promotional materials soon. Thanks to all who participated! 
           Finally I want to congratulate IDS advisor and instructor Dr. Kevin Jardaneh, who will begin his new 

position as Assistant Director in the UCF Office of Undergraduate Research at the end of January. We are 
happy that Kevin will continue to help UCF students and faculty pursue research and develop skills. Karen 
Baxley will join us as a new advisor and we will introduce her to you more fully in the next Newsletter. 
            It would be an odd letter if I did not also acknowledge the unique challenges that shape all our lives 
at this moment. We continue to face precarious environmental challenges that we must learn to engage and 
address effectively. We now also face an extremely challenging political climate (that frankly appears more 
precarious than anything in my lifetime.) As an unprecedented election season cumulates in the presidential 
inauguration later this week, all of us are faced with a new political situation that demands that we be alert, 
awake to the many challenges around us, and continuously ready to use our creativity and interdisciplinary 
skills to solve the many problems that present themselves. In that context, I was glad to note that UCF’s 
President Hitt is among the more than 550 College and University Presidents who are calling on the U.S. to 
uphold and continue DACA (see goo.gl/0gzFq9), and a few days ago, President Hitt declared as “One of 
My Goals for 2017” a strong commitment to diversity and inclusion. Read the joint statement denouncing 
acts of hate and offensive behavior on page 5. Such commitments – and following through on them in our 
actions – are indeed important to strongly reaffirm.  May we all be able to engage in meaningful teaching 
and learning, and practice the “free and open exchange of ideas” while upholding our commitment to “honor 
the dignity of all people.”   
           I wish everyone a good semester.  Sincerely,  
                                                                         Dr. Schippert 
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GIS for Environmental Studies 

Did you know that GIS stands for Geographic Information Systems, and that the  

maps on your phone app most likely rely on GIS data to tell you where the nearest 

Starbucks or parking garage is located? The students in Dr. Michael Gilbrook’s GIS  

3043C GIS for Environmental Studies class know this, and on a chilly autumn  

evening in November they worked with their instructor to collect and enter GIS data  

for UCF’s Memory Mall.  

After settling into the classroom for a 6 pm class and listening to an overview of  

the activity, students downloaded the free Collector for ArcGIS app to their phones,  

and linked it to their online GIS data collection site. This was a real-life application  

of course content, Dr. Gilbrook explained. Each time a student collected data it  

                                                  added a point to the map the class was creating. It  

                                                  began with an aerial photograph exactly like those  

                                                  termed “satellite” on Google Maps.  

                                                  “It’s important that students understand how to  

                                                  correctly collect this data and why it’s useful,” Dr.  

                                                  Gilbrook said. GIS allows students and researchers  

                                                  to view issues from different and more connected  

                                                  perspectives. For example, Dr. Gilbrook shared an  

                                                  experience in which an area of the Indian River  

                                                                                              Lagoon was mapped in  

                                                                                              order to better address  

                                                                                              water pollution issues.  

                                                                                              Location data was  

                                                                                              collected for important features of the area, and mapped 

                                                                                              on an aerial photo. This allowed environmental engineers 

                                                                                              and others to evaluate the problem from a more holistic 

                                                                                              vantage point with data that is now helping them to better  

                                                                                              understand and solve algae bloom problems that are  

                                                                                              may be due, in part, to fertilizer run-off. Whether GIS is  

                                                                                              used to map the whooping crane habitats in order to  

                                                                                              develop electric transmission line location plans, or map  

                                                                                              the location of lights on UCF’s Memory Mall, it is a  

                                                                                              research tool that lets users visualize, analyze, and   

                                                                                              interpret data to better understand relationships, patterns,  

                                                                                              and trends.  

New Undergraduate GIS Certificate Offered Through 

Interdisciplinary Studies Starting in Summer 2017 

Students will be able to earn a Geographic Information Systems 

Certificate starting in the Summer Semester of 2017. To check 

out more on GIS Trends and the industries that utilize GIS, click 

on this LinkedIn article by industry expert, David Jonglez. 

The GIS Certificate will require that students complete two core 

courses and two courses of elective coursework for a total of 12 

credit hours. For more information on the Certificate program 

please see the UCF Undergraduate Catalog. 

  

 

 
 

 

Dr. Gilbrook discussing the colored points his GIS students 
mapped on Memory Mall. He explained that the signal for some 
points will bounce off of nearby buildings while data is being 
collected. The yellow points in the parking lot were an example of 
this. 

GIS App on a student’s phone 

Students collecting GIS data 

 

https://www.linkedin.com/pulse/trends-predictions-geospatial-industry-2016-david-jonglez
http://catalog.ucf.edu/


 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             

 

 

 

 

 

INTERDISCIPLINARY STUDIES IN THE SPOTLIGHT  
   Putting IDS to Work 

Miguel Garcia’s December 16, 2016 graduation day at UCF was graced by the presence of five family members who 
flew in from South America to watch him walk across the stage to receive his degree from Dr. Elizabeth Dooley. The 
day marked the culmination of hard work and diligent study for this native Spanish-speaking student, a journey that 
had started 26 years earlier with the dream of becoming a psychologist. Life happened, as it always does, and he 
said that being married very young and having to manage a family business in the sudden absence of his father, 
meant that the time he could devote to earning a degree was limited. Finding a focus and staying true to the path he 
had been on was essential to his success. Miguel said he took many core business courses and earned an 
Associate’s Degree, and then set his sights for UCF and the program most suited to his needs.  
 

“My 26 years of experience in retail, business management, and sales made it clear that I needed to continue a 
degree that could fuse my experience in sales with the psychology involved in business.”  
 

His advisor appointment at UCF is what he said “made the difference in my  
life’s destination.” With no prior knowledge of IDS, he felt unsure of what path  
to take. His advisor suggested combining areas of study so that he could work  
in several disciplines and put this knowledge to work in his business and career.  
 

“I had been very critical of people for many years in my life, but studying  
anthropology and behavioral science helped me understand different cultures  
and helped me relate to people easier nowadays. Psychology is part of any  
business and to learn about it has helped me understand myself and others,  
and has made me a better person and businessman,” said Miguel. 
 

As he stood proudly for photos after graduation, he said that the status of  
being a UCF Interdisciplinary Studies graduate gives him a sense of pride  
that cannot be measured. “The degree has given me confidence to fight any  
obstacle in life, and the example that I'm providing to my family is one of a  
lifetime. I'm their hero, and that is something  
that money can't buy.”  
 

He offered encouraging words to other IDS  
students when he said “Fight the self-doubts  
and search deep in your soul for your  
passions. The day you graduate you open a  
door to a new world of opportunities…never  
stop dreaming big.”   
 
 
 
 
 
------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 

Interdisciplinary Studies Program Top Graduates 

The Office of Interdisciplinary Studies congratulates the following students  

for their outstanding academic achievements: 

Summa Cum Laude as the top IDS student is Suzanne Aistrop.  

Summa Cum Laude as the top IDS Environmental Studies student is Tabetha Burgess.  

Summa Cum Laude, Bachelor of Science in Interdisciplinary Studies: Evan Koshnou,  

Jessie McCoy, and Alexandra Quartz.  

Magna Cum Laude, Bachelor of Arts in Interdisciplinary Studies: Kori Butler.  

Magna Cum Laude, Environmental Studies: Zachary Frame.  

Magna Cum Laude, Bachelor of Science in Interdisciplinary Studies: Katlyn Pridy. 

Magna Cum Laude, Bachelor of Arts in Interdisciplinary Studies: Sable Robinson.  

Cum Laude, Bachelor of Science in Interdisciplinary Studies: Matthieu Abitan,   

Kevin Delgado-Valentin, Benjamin Hunt, Vladimir Lut, and Bethany Williams.  

Cum Laude, Bachelor of Arts in Interdisciplinary Studies: Tanya Betancurth,  

Estefany Londono, Cristian O’Brien, Cameron Mattox, and David Pratt. 

Cum Laude, Environmental Studies: Jacob Frame.  

 
                                                                             

 

 
Pictured top: Miguel Garcia 
surrounded by family on 
graduation day, including five 
family members and friends 
who flew to Orlando from 
South America for the 
ceremony. Miguel Garcia 
earned an IDS degree in 
Behavioral Science and 
Humanities, with a minor in 
Business. 

 
 

Pictured right: Miguel Garcia receiving his 
degree from Dr. Elizabeth Dooley, Dean of 
UCF’s College of Undergraduate Studies. 

 

 Pictured right and 

above: The new 

IDS medallion, 

awarded to 

graduating IDS 

students. 



             

 

  

Meet Zanita Hendry, Interdisciplinary Studies Degree : Social/Behavioral Science and  
Education with a minor in Womenôs Studies. Class of 2016  
 

Zanita Hendry, a non-traditional student, completed her IDS degree online. She said she  
chose IDS at UCF due to the individualized and innovative aspects of the program. “IDS  
made sense, because it offered a well-rounded and balanced approach to the ever- 
changing and overwhelming problems of our world. The fact that I was able to tailor my  
degree around three areas of interest was very appealing and the heaviest factor  
when weighing out my options.” She said “Ultimately, this degree provided the tools I  
needed to secure a teaching career in special education before I had even graduated.” 
 

When asked what advice she had for other online students who’ve chosen IDS, she  
stressed that taking online courses is a “BIG commitment” and advised students to “be  
prepared to spend more time in your online courses than your face-to-face courses  
(there is no way around it).” She added, “be creative when it comes to staying organized,  
and use whatever works for you and your schedule, but stay organized,” and said that  
when possible, students should try to take face-to-face courses because the knowledge  
and engagement shared with professors and the campus community is priceless. Other  
advice she shared was for students to check with their academic advisor regularly, keep records of their 
correspondence, use the MyKnight degree audit, and take advantage of all of the resources available to them. 
 

An experience that Zanita said stood out to her during her time at UCF was the service-learning she did for her 
Women’s Studies coursework. Specifically, there were two projects she said were “near and dear to my heart, as well 
as a huge success.” One of the projects was a fundraiser for the Sewall Belmont House & Museum’s work to help fund 
the preservation of a piece of artwork of the Women’s Rights Movement. As Zanita described it, “This museum 
celebrates women’s progress toward equality through educational programs, tours, exhibits, research and publications. 
Her project allowed her to educate her home-baked goods supporters about the heroic actions of her own personal 
hero, Alice Paul. She said her work in this project made her more aware of and grateful for the brave and courageous 
actions of Alice Paul and others whose actions ultimately won her own right to vote. 
 

Zanita also orchestrated a self-esteem boosting workshop for the young girls of Hillcrest School for Exceptional 
Learners. She explained that these special needs girls face many challenges in their lives, especially low self-esteem. 
In the workshop, she worked with the girls to make t-shirts titled “I Am” on the front and “Born This Great” on the 
back.  “Each girl got the opportunity to write or draw on the t-shirt all the things they felt made them great.  It was 
amazing to see the girls faces light up when they realized this shirt was all about them.” She said the entire service-
learning experience was heartwarming and life-changing. Change is essential, according to Zanita. “It’s important to 
know that change is inevitable and the only thing you can count on, so never underestimate your ability to provoke it, 
                                                                                                     engage in it, and learn from it.” She stressed that “If  
                                                                                                     you're not changing, you're not growing,” and that  
                                                                                                     experiences, both negative and positive, are often a  
                                                                                                     student’s greatest teacher.    
 

                                                                                                     So what’s next for this recent UCF graduate? She’ll  
                                                                                                     continue with her work in Special Ed and said, “IDS has  
                                                                                                     given me the necessary tools to integrate all available  
                                                                                                     resources and insights surrounding today’s issues while 
                                                                                                     blending them together for a cohesive and unique pers- 
                                                                                                     pective on any situation.” She said that her degree and  
                                                                                                     knowledge of gender issues have provided her with the  
                                                                                                     necessary platform from which she hopes to participate 
                                                                                                     in social change. Ideally, she said, “My hope is that IDS 
                                                                                                     leads me to a world of experiences that promote change 
                                                                                                     in the lives of women as well as quality of education of  
                                                                                                     children.”  
 

 

This is the seventh in a series of short articles featuring Interdisciplinary Studies graduates and the way theyôve created 

their own path within the program. Three degree tracks and a wide variety of courses allow students to pursue multiple 

interests.   

 

 Like mother, like 
daughter. Zanita Hendry 
with her daughter—both 
were in college at the 
same time.   

 
View Zanita Hendry’s video on our UCF IDS Facebook 

Timeline under August entries.  

https://www.academicservices.ucf.edu/myknight-audit/
https://www.facebook.com/UCF.IDS/


 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Interdisciplinary Studies: Updates  

 

Introducing the Transnational Gender, Race, and 
Sexuality Track (Trans-GRaSS) 

The Transnational Gender, Race, and Sexuality Studies 

Track is a broadly based interdisciplinary curriculum that 

leads to the Bachelor of Arts degree in Interdisciplinary 

Studies.  

Students interested in pursuing this Bachelor’s degree 

should contact the IDS advising team. For the required 

Minor in Women’s and Gender Studies, students should 

contact the Women’s and Gender Studies Program in 

the College of Arts and Humanities.  
 

The IDS-TransGRaSS Track combines:  
 

¶ Basic training in Interdisciplinary Studies (Cornerstone 

and Capstone courses). 

¶ A minor in Women’s and Gender Studies (18 hours).  

¶ 15 additional hours exploring gender, race, and 

sexuality in transnational contexts.  

¶ 15 hours in an additional, individually chosen area of 

study from among many available IDS areas (e.g. 

education, arts, engineering, or commerce). 
 

This degree’s interdisciplinary nature provides students 

with tools that can be applied across a spectrum of 

science, social behavior, and humanities, while 

foregrounding the importance of analyses paying 

attention to categories of race, gender, and sexuality. 

Coalition {ǘŀǘŜƳŜƴǘ ƻƴ ¦ǇƘƻƭŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ¦/C /ǊŜŜŘ ŀƴŘ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ IƛǘǘΩǎ CƛǾŜ Dƻŀƭǎ    
Jointly issued by President Hitt, the UCF chapter of the United Faculty of Florida, as well as  
UCF Campus Faiths and Ministries, the Black Faculty and Staff Association (BFSA), the Pride  

Faculty and Staff Association (PFSA), and Latino Faculty and Staff Association (LaFaSa). 
 

¢ƻ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǿŜ ǊŜƴŜǿ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ¦/CΩǎ /ǊŜŜŘΣ ƛƴ ǇŀǊǘƛŎǳƭŀǊ ƛǘǎ ǎǘŀǘŜƳŜƴǘ ŀōƻǳǘ 
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΤ άL ǿƛƭƭ ǇǊƻƳƻǘŜ ŀƴ ƻǇŜƴ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛǾŜ ŎŀƳǇǳǎ ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴment by respecting the rights and 
ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ ŜǾŜǊȅ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭΦέ   
Lƴ мффнΣ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ Iƛǘǘ ŜǎǘŀōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ŦƛǾŜ ǾƛǎƛƻƴŀǊȅ Ǝƻŀƭǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǳƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅΣ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ǘƻ άōŜŎƻƳŜ 
ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŎƭǳǎƛǾŜ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǾŜǊǎŜΦέ ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ ¦/C ǿŀǎ ŀ ǇǊƻǳŘ ǊŜŎƛǇƛŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ IƛƎƘŜǊ Education Excellence 
ƛƴ 5ƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ ώI995ϐ !ǿŀǊŘΣ άōŀǎŜŘ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ŜȄŜƳǇƭŀǊȅ ŘƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ƛƴŎƭǳǎƛƻƴ ƛƴƛǘƛŀǘƛǾŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŦƻŎǳǎ ƻƴ ŀƭƭ 
aspects of diversity, including gender, race, ethnicity, veterans, people with disabilities, and members 
ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [D.¢v ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦέ  
!ǎ YƴƛƎƘǘǎΣ ǿŜ ƭƻƻƪ ǘƻ ŀƴŘ Ŏŀƭƭ ƻƴ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǳǇƘƻƭŘ ǘƘŜ ¦/C /ǊŜŜŘ ŀƴŘ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ IƛǘǘΩǎ ŦƛǾŜ ƎƻŀƭǎΦ ¢ƻ Řƻ 
so, all of us must remain committed to inclusivity and diversity. This commitment calls for us to listen 
to each other, engage in scholarly dialogue and demonstrate respect to those with whom we disagree.  
That being said, acts of hate and offensive behavior will not be tolerated.   
²Ŝ ŀƭƭ Ƴǳǎǘ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ¦/CΩǎ ŎŀƳǇǳǎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǎŀŦŜ ŀƴŘ ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀōƭŜ ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΣ ŜƳǇƭƻȅŜŜǎΣ 
residents, and visitors. UCF is a community that continually strives to honor the dignity of all people.  

 

 
 

Artwork used in this brochure was created by IDS students. 
Portrait left, by V. Maranitz. Portrait right by E. Cheung. 



 

  

Portrait Contest Winners 

During the Fall 2016 semester, the Office of Interdisciplinary Studies conducted a Portrait Contest for its IDS 

students. In order to illustrate a new set of brochures that introduce the many roads IDS students travel in their 

degree program, we asked students to submit portraits and similar illustrations portraying representative IDS 

students and their current studies or future careers. Congratulations to all who submitted! The top three 

submissions were: 

 

 

 

 

 



 

January/February 2017 
Sun  Mon  Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat 

8  9  10  11  12 
Drop/Swap 

Deadline 
Last day for  
Full refund 

 13 
Add  

Deadline 

 14 

             

15  16  
No classes 

Martin Luther 
King Day 

 17  18  19  20 
Payment  
Deadline 

 21 

             

22  23  24  25  26  27  28 

             

29  30  31  Feb. 1  2  3  4 

             

5  6  7  8  9  10  11 

             

12  13  14  15  16  17  18 

19  20  21  22  23  24  25 

26  27  28  March 1  2  3  4 

__________________________ 
 

 

ñLikeò us on Facebook  

Interdisciplinary Studies @UCF to keep up 

with the current news and events. 

 

Join the Interdisciplinary Studies 

Student Association (ISSA) at its next 

upcoming meeting. Check the website 

for more information.  

 

CONTACT US:  

College of Undergraduate Studies  

Office of Interdisciplinary Studies 

Classroom Building 1, Suite 302 

12601 Aquarius Agora Drive 

P.O. Box 161998 

Orlando, FL  32816-1998 

Phone: (407) 823-0144 www.is.ucf.edu 

 

https://webmail.ucf.edu/owa/redir.aspx?C=ykaI0SduTkyLtkyN57z8sBEGMMilv9II9JYxIt9EjtCxYlyhph5hwoh9Dz_d8Y9MECUM-Sf0XKk.&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.is.ucf.edu

